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EXPLANATORY NOTE

The passage of Republic Act Number 6975, otherwise known as "An 
Act Establishing the Philippine National Police (PNP) Under a Reorganized 
Department of the Interior and Local Government and for Other Purposes," 
has introduced significant changes in the organization of the country's 
police force.

Prior to the passage of the said law, control and supervision over the 
country's police force, firemen and jail guards fell under the shoulders of 
the Armed Forces of the Philippines (AFP). Under R.A. No. 6975, the 
Department of the Interior and Local Government (DILG) is given the power 
of supervision and control over the Bureau of Fire Protection (BFP) and the 
Bureau of Jail Management Penology (BJMP), while the National Police 
Commission (NAPOLCOM) exercises administrative control and supervision 
over the PNP. Meanwhile, the power to supervise the affairs of the AFP 
remains with the Department of National Defense (DND).

In light of the meaningful reforms brought about by the 
implementation of R.A. No. 6975, it has become imperative for the Congress 
of the Philippines to likewise introduce corresponding amendments to 
existing laws affecting the country's police organization. One of these laws 
is R.A. No. 6963, otherwise known as "An Act Granting Special Financial 
Assistance and Benefits to the Family of Beneficiary of any Police or 
Military Personnel or Firemen Killed or Permanently Incapacitated while in 
the Performance of His Duty or by Reason of his Office or Position, and for 
Other Purposes" which seeks to grant financial assistance to members of the 
military and police as well as firemen killed or permanently incapacitated in 
the line of duty.

Under R.A. No. 6963, the AFP and BFP share in the allocation of 
funds from the license fees of firearms collected by the PC-INP Firearms 
and Explosives Office (FEO) to support the educational program of their 
dependents. This arrangement was feasible at the time because the police 
was still under the AFP. But when R.A. No. 6975 was enacted, it resulted in 
the creation of a PNP separate from the AFP and BFP. It becomes logical 
therefore that the proceeds of the fees collected by the PNP through the FEO 
should redound solely to its benefits. Besides, the strength of the PNP is 
almost equal to that of the AFP and therefore, the amount generated out of 
the proceeds of the license fees will just be enough to support the needs of 
the PNP. Additionally, the AFP and the BFP have their own funding sources


























